
 

                Scoop                                           
  November 1, 2012 

HAPPY BUCK$ 

Matthew Nicolai is happy to announce that his son took his PE exam and thinks he passed.  He is 
also happy to recommend that he almost sold out of his raffle tickets while visiting Anchorage East 
Rotary Club…a heavy dose of guilt tactics works every time. 

Chuck Becker is happy to be volunteering and helping out with the American Red Cross effort taking 
place in NY City over the next two weeks. 

Karl Berglund is happy to not be sick after having a recent cold and fever, and he’s all caught up on 
his school work. 

Lynn Spivey is happy to announce our outbound exchange student Bergan Borer. 

George Frushour is happy to be back at a Rotary meeting, and he also recently received an email 
from a friend in Europe who said that there is a train running in his area that has a large Rotary 
advertisement on its side.  Rotary’s reach is clearly far and wide.   

Mike Griffin is happy to be back after spending three weeks hunting in the Midwest.  He had one 
encounter with a skunk, and he also entered his dog Penny into a competition and she won. 

Walt Murphy is happy to announce that he will be going to the World Master’s Games in Italy. 

Jenny Murray is happy to announce her guest who is a visiting Rotarian from Ketchikan. 

Bob Brodie is happy to be able to announce that Notre Dame is 8 and 0. 

Dave Stratton is happy to announce that technology is a wonderful thing…as you can translate 
between one language and another on Facebook.  John Brandt is home, and keep Josh in your 
prayers. 

Amy Mackey-Hornak is happy to introduce her guest Bruce with Business Tech Solutions. 

Jess Henker is happy to announce the great time that was had by all on the Halloween fun bus.  She 
recommends that we, as a Rotary club, may want to do something similar to help raise money for our 
club. 

Allen Bingham is glad to give a happy buck on behalf of Kevin VanNortwick for the scoop reporter. 

Terri Hall is happy to be at her first ASR meeting and sporting her new Red Badge. 

http://www.rotary.org/RIdocuments/graphics/logos-Rotary-emblem.zip


Ryan Callaway has a nervous buck as he has no badge.  He also is happy to announce that he has 
dictionaries for his team. 

Rabah Chettfour is happy to announce his guest. 

Chris Dunn has a happy $10 in honor of his being able to take part in providing a Christmas 
celebration and gifts to 1,000 orphans. 

Ross Johnson has a happy $5 to introduce his guest and our speaker Ken Miller with Bean’s Café. 

Mark Your Calendar: 

11/8/212 – Start-up Competition Presentation 

11/15/12 – Suszanne Gibson, CIRI the Fire 
Island Wind Project 

11/22/12 – Thanksgiving – NO MEETING 

PRESIDENT-Elect: Doran Powell 
REPORTER:  Michelle Engelke 
GREETER:   
SPLIT THE POT: Lyn Whitley 
FLAG SALUTE: Bob Thwing 
INVOCATION: Dave Stratton 
INTRODUCTIONS: Mary Fairbanks 
SGT AT ARMS: Kevin Taylor 
 
 

Comings and Goings…. 

Proposed for Membership:    

Leave of Absence:  
 

Resignations from club:  

 

PROGRAM  Speaker:  Ken Miller, Director of 
Development for Bean’s Café 

Bean’s Café is one of Alaska’s most well-
known not for profit organizations.  
Although Bean’s Café provides numerous 
services for its client base; i.e., meals, 
transportation, social services and both day 
and night shelter, its primary mission is to 
provide a sense of hope for the individuals 
that it serves.  

The clients at Bean’s Café range from the 
working poor, working individuals who are 
employed but unable to make ends meet, 
those with mental health issues, those who 
migrate from rural Alaska to Anchorage 
(rural to urban migration), and young 
children who are served through Title 1 
schools receiving meal gifts from the 
Children’s School Lunch Box program. 

Bean’s Café is currently operating from a $2 
million budget, and is successfully serving 
over 600,000 per year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
Congratulations! 
Terri Hall has been awarded the coveted No 
Fine button. 
 
Our next food drive for the Children’s School 
Lunch Program will be on Thursday, November 
29th.  Non perishable food that can be 
accepted….Canned goods; chili, chicken, 
ravioli, tuna, vegetables and soup. 
Miscellaneous items; oatmeal, fruit cups, 
granola bars and instant mashed potatoes (the 
small size).  
 
Karl Berglund (Exchange Student) 
Not sure how to reach Karl?  He can be 
reached at 907-717-6444, home: 907-349-
8868, or via email: karlberglund@gmail.com  
The best way to reach Karl is by sending a text 
message. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
                          NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS! 

  
  
John Sturgeon    11/2 
Larry Compton    11/5 
Charles Szopa    11/15 
Kevin Taylor     11/15 
Mary Fairbanks    11/16 
Don Dwiggins    11/20 
Rob Neuroth     11/25 
George Frushour    11/26 
 

NOVEMBER CLUB ANNIVERSARIES! 
Janine Becka   11/1/1985 
Bob Conklin   11/1/1979 
Dean McVey   11/08/1990 
Dan Locke   11/10/1988 
Walt McMurphy  11/30/1995 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Kevin’s Korner:   
 
As the Hawaiians say, Hele me kahau 'oli -- go with joy. ~ Gilbert M. 
Grosvenor 
 
Aloha from Hawaii!   

mailto:karlberglund@gmail.com

